Statement in Opposition of BZA case #20467
Proposed Expansion of 232 10th St SE

July 25, 2021
To the Board of Zoning Adjustment:

We ask that the Board deny the application for special exceptions to the zoning regulations at
232 10th Street SE. Our reasons for the request are as follows:

1)} The proposed project has negative impacts on the light and sightlines currently enjoyed by
our neighbors at 228 10th St SE.

2) The property itself is unremarkable as compared to adjacent and nearby dwellings; thus an
exception granted here would set a precedent for allowing like-size projects on adjacent
properties.

3) The applicant’s proposed project fails a crucial criterion set forth by the city’s regulation: the
applicant has failed to prove that the proposed project will have no undue impact and has
failed to provide evidence as to the lack of impact. The city’s own handbook (https://

handbook.dcoz. dc.govizoning-rules/general-procedures/special-exceptions/) indicates that
in the absence of such evidence, the exception cannot be granted.

We have owned and lived at 224 10th St SE for over 18 years. Our house is within 50 feet of
the proposed project and thus the proposed project will impact us, as well our close friends,
John Robert Ball and Tara Billingsley, who live at 228 10th St SE. While the proposed project
will not directly impact our own views, it will impact the views of Mr. Ball and Ms. Billingsley.
Their house has many windows facing south, towards the proposed extension. The plans filed

7/12/2021 show that the proposed addition will extend ten feet beyond the current rear of the
porch at 230 10th St; this is also ten feet beyond the existing addition at 234 10th St. Mr. Ball

and Ms. Billingsley have a large number of south facing windows along the alley between 228
and 230 10th St. From the interior of their house, they can view sky and trees. The large two-
story addition will diminish their views of both of these. The diminished views of trees and sky
will decrease their enjoyment of the property, and may negatively impact the value of their
property. While the applicant has submitted sun and shadow studies indicating how the
proposed structure will impact the lighting, there has been no showing that the view from inside
228 10th street will not be impacted. Because the applicant has failed to prove that the
proposed project will not negatively impact the views currently enjoyed by our neighbors, the
BZA must reject the proposed special exceptions.

The property at 232 10th St. SE is part of a row of houses with similar architectural styles. The
property itself is quite similar in size and layout to many properties on the southern half of this
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